
PE & Sport Newsletter 
Autumn Term 2022 
Welcome to the first edition of Cheetwood Primary School’s PE newsletter for this academic year. We 
have made the decision to release the newsletter every term, so please look out for the next one in 
March! The children have been up to lots in the first term, we hope you enjoy finding out all about it. 

Sports Premium Funding - Update 
Schools receive this funding to support the teaching of PE, raise the profile of physical activity and  
encourage children to take part in a wide variety of sports as well as promoting healthy wellbeing. 
There are five key indicators in which the funding can be spent, these include: 
1. The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity - the Chief Medical Officer guidelines              

recommend that all children and young people aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 60 minutes of physical 
activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school 

2. The profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school improvement 
3. Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 
4. Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils 
5. Increased participation in competitive sport 
We will soon be updating our website to reflect the new funding that we have been granted so you can see 
what we will be using our money on and how this will impact the children at Cheetwood Primary School. 

www.cheetwood.manchester.sch.uk 

Extra Curricular Activities  
The school is keen to provide a wide range of extra-curricular clubs for pupils throughout 
the year which are delivered by sports coaches and teaching staff. Through the use of the 
Sports Premium we currently offer six free sports clubs to pupils in Years 1 to 6. If your child 
is interested in joining one of the after school clubs, please speak to their class-teacher and 
they can be added to the list for the clubs starting after Christmas in the Spring term. For 
more information you can go onto the school website or see your child's class-teacher. 

Year 3 & Year 6 had a visit from the Salford City football Team mascot. 
Year 1 & Year 2 had a special assembly all about the  

history of  the world cup. 

Theo from Year 1  
enjoying the match at 

Salford City F.C. 



That’s all from me for this year; we hope you have enjoyed hearing about all of the things PE and sport  
related that have been going on. Remember, if there is something that you would like to see in future PE 
newsletters, please contact me.  
 
Thank you for reading. 
Mr Nordon - PE Subject Leader 

Calling all Sports Superstars! 

At Cheetwood Primary School, we are lucky to have so many children who take 

part in extra-curricular activities and we want to share and celebrate some of 

their amazing achievements with the rest of our school community! If you 

would like to appear in next term’s PE newsletter, read on to find out how! 

 

Do you take part in a sports club or other sporting extra-curricular activity outside of school? We want to 

hear from you! Have you been awarded any medals, badges or certificates recently? Have you achieved 

something really special that you’re proud of? If so, bring your badge, medal, certificate in and show Mrs 

Clark or Mr Nordon for a chance to appear in the PE newsletter next term. Likewise, if you have any    

photos of your sporting successes – come and tell us so we can celebrate you in the next newsletter! If 

you have photos that you would like to send in please send them to: 

c.nordon@cheetwood.manchester.sch.uk  and put ‘PE newsletter photos’ in the subject. 

PE Kit – Whole school reminder 

There is an expectation that all children will wear the correct PE kit to school for lessons, it is important 

that all children have the correct and suitable PE kit throughout the year; this is also an essential part of 

our school uniform as stated in the home-school agreement. The kit should include the 

following: white t-shirt and black shorts or Close fitting black leggings/tracksuit bottoms  

and trainers. 

City Play is a bespoke programme that provides physical activity sessions for 
our children in Nursery and Reception. Each themed session delivers a variety of different fundamental 
movements and skills in a fun, engaging and inclusive environment. For Nursery and Reception these   
sessions reflect the areas of learning within the EYFS framework and help children to meet the nationally 
recognised 3 hours of physical activity per day. Our overall aim is for children to improve their physical 
development and enjoy leading an active lifestyle from a young age.  

Swimming  
We are committed to ensuring that every child leaves primary school able to swim confidently and      
proficiently for at least 25m. All pupils in Year 4 attend swimming lessons every week,. During that period 
qualified swimming instructors deliver specific lessons dependent on pupil’s swimming ability.  

In October our Year 3 pupils visited the Etihad Arena to watch the 2022 World Taekwondo Grand Prix. 


